Naperville Park District Swim Conference

December 8, 2008

Minutes

7:30 General meeting call to order

Attendance:

ASH:
Détente-Eriotes, Olson
NCH:
Welu

BRE:
Winiarski, Brinker
NV:
Hertogs, Zimmerman
BRO:
Dale
RC:
Nerud

CB:
Wronski, Garza
RR:
Schoose, Sommers
CC:
Dionesotes, Becker
S:
Hutton

COM:
Bilardello, Kennedy
SP:
McGovern
F:
Piccininni
SR:
Pliml
HW:
Brotherly-Lamb, Lamb
SW:
Mordach, Rolbiecki
H:
Price
TG:
Wilson, Carollo

HE:
Tatara, Brandt
WV:
Tiscareno, Rooney, Hunt

MBI:
Metz
WE:
LeVant
MBII:
Silver, Theis
NPD:
Gusel

Secretary’s Report (Peet Dale):

No general secretary report given. Motion to approve minutes by Price (H). Seconded by Kennedy (COM). Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report (Colleen Wronski):

Colleen put in a request that all teams gather an estimate of head count for the 2009 season and bring this information to the January meeting.

Park Rep Report (Fred Gusel):

Fred let the conference know that ongoing meetings will be held in the location used in December – Rubin Center, Lounge Room.

Committee Reports:
Coaches – none

Dual Meets – none

Officials – none

Rules and Regulations – Deb Tatara raised an issue with the ribbon language for the ratified change voted for in November. See New Business for detail.

Publicity – none

Scoring/Computer – A request is out for additional staff for classic/city meets. The ideal individuals will have dual meet and Hy-Tec experience.

Strategic Planning – none

T-Shirt – none

Classic – The final two locations have been locked in as Neuqua and Waubonsie. Central is officially out due to construction.

City – The issue of younger participants “swimming up” was raised and a proposal was made to modify the rules. See New Business for detail.

New Business:

Deb Tatara (HE) motioned to modify the rules for awards that were voted on in the November meeting to include language that formally allows a team to purchase less ribbons if the team chose to. The proposed wording will be brought to the January meeting for a vote. A rough paraphrasing of what was agreed to by the group follows:

Ribbons shall be supplied by each team and ribbon labels will be 
printed during the meet by the home team.

Individual teams may choose to not award ribbons to swimmers over the age of 12, but are required to issue ribbons for first through fourth place (higher is discretionary per team) for all swimmers up to and including age 12. Additionally each hosting team will provide all labels for all swimmers without regard to age, team or placement.
The motion, again was put forth by Deb Tatara (HE) and seconded by Carol Mordach (SW) and will be voted upon at the January meeting.

Carol Mordach (SW) additionally proposed that the championship meet rules follow the same language as that used by dual meets. The revised language will be available and voted on at the January meeting and is meant to allow younger swimmers to “swim up” and fill incomplete relay groups, however only for relays. The proposal was seconded by Michelle LeVant (WE).
Meeting Adjourned:

Motion to adjourn meeting by Glen Rolbiecki (SW) and seconded by Carol Mordach (SW).

Next Meeting: Community Hall at the Rubin Community Center (Lounge Room), Monday, January 12, 2009, at 7:30 P.M. 

